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President’s Message – July 2017 
 

    I hope everyone is taking advantage of these long 
summer days and riding to their heart's desire. 
    The June meeting at Calero was really fun. The ice 
cream eating and riding were most excellent. Kudos   
to Trilby for bringing  four different flavors of ice cream 
and toppings to boot. 
    Looking forward to July. The Fireworks Endurance 
Ride is happening on Saturday July 15th. Quicksilver is 
teaming up with Santa Cruz Horseman's to put on a 
local endurance ride.  This year, the ride management 
and volunteers especially deserve our thanks because 
they have gone above the call of duty to get the trails 
ready after such a rainy winter. Please support our lo-
cal ride by riding, volunteering, or just bringing extra 
interested horsey friends by to check it out. 
    See you all there. 
 

 

Jeanine 
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Saturday, July 15—Fireworks ride 

Saturday, August 26—Plan Quicksilver, recap 

Fireworks, riding meeting—location TBD—possible camping 

Saturday, October 7—Quicksilver Fall Classic ride 

December 9 (tentative) - Holiday Party—location TBD 

Quicksilver 2017 Calendar     

Treasurer's Report–June  
    

Trails Fund: $1,074.43 
   Junior:         $   454.38 
   General:       $8,476.87 

 

Volunteerism: Do what you love and just because you don't get paid doesn't mean  

you are worthless.  It means you are priceless.  

Book Report 
By Julie Suhr 
 

 As a child growing up in the Valley of Hearts Delight, who fled it as it evolved into Silicon Valley, I 
have been collecting some books about the early agricultural days of a valley in bloom. If you google 
Amazon  Books and then Santa Clara Valley, you will find many of the valley’s residents could not 
let the past slip away without writing about it.  If it  is too hot to ride your horse, there is some great 
summer reading out there.  
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Early Day Endurance History 
Results of the 1968 Castle Rock Ride 

By Barbara McCrary 
 

Castle Rock Challenge Ride was one of the very first endurance rides other than Tevis. It was initiated by our own 
Julie Suhr. A full 50-mile trail was unavailable at the time, so for 1967 (the first one) and 1968 (results following) the trail  
ran along the summit of the Santa Cruz Mts. for about 37 miles or so. But it WAS a start! 

In 1969, Sheila Manchester (Rider # 4), who had been a lumber customer of ours, called Lud at the office at Big 
Creek Lumber and asked him if he could help put together a 50-mile trail, starting from the coast and ending at the sum-
mit. Sheila knew the trail from Skyline to Sea trail in Big basin Park, down through Saratoga Gap, and on to Castle Rock 
Park and the summit. But she didn't know how to get to that point from the coast. Lud did, and so they collaborated and 
created the trail Castle Rock used for many years, allowing for adjustments as time went on, particularly to create a loop 
trail instead of a point-to-point one.  

In the first year we became involved, the ride started at our log deck on the coast. We brought in a water tanker and 
were interested bystanders. The endurance bug bit us and our eldest daughter, Susan, attempted it in 1970 She and I 
both tried in 1971. Both were failures for several reasons. Susan had over-conditioned her horse for 1970; she covered 
the first rugged 12 miles in 45 minutes—trotting only. In those early days, no one realized water was critical, and there 
was no water for the horses at that first vet check. Her horse did not recover. Lud and I had driven many miles to the 
finish line to await her, but she had to return 16 miles to home on horseback, even though her horse had been pulled. 

In 1971, she and I both attempted the ride. I was riding a slender-type Quarter Horse whom I had not conditioned at 
all. I figured if he had been walking up and down our hill to and from the water trough, he would be in great shape. Again, 
no water at the first vet check. Then we encountered vandalism on the trail where motorcyclists had pulled the ribbons 
and hung them up the mountainside until there was no sign of trail. We could tell other riders had also been mislead. 

When we arrived at Castle Rock Park for the 1-hour hold, my horse was showing signs of obvious exhaustion, pri-
marily flaccid anal sphincter muscles. But the vet said, "He looks alert; I'm going to let you go on." Heading out of the vet 
check, we rode along the edge of Summit Road. The horses became thirsty. There was no water.in sight. Then we saw 
a bathtub along a fenceline. But there was no water in the tub, and the faucet above it yielded none. We and the horses 
were desperate. Finally, we arrived at the last vet check, just 5 miles from the finish, where there was a creek. However, 
we had run out of time; Lud met us at the road with the horse trailer, saying that the ride was over and everyone was 
eating barbeque.  

My endurance ride beginnings were not auspicious. But being the determined person I am, I kept trying and man-
aged over the years to accumulate nearly 9,000 miles with several horses—some exceptional, and some—not so much. 
I've long forgotten how many times we rode Castle Rock, but the memories are keen and beloved. 

 

Some Further Enlightenment on the Riders 
 

The first 5 riders on the list of finishers were Castle Rock Horsemen's Assn. members, as was #15 
Riders #8, #9, and #11 are legends in endurance riding—multi-time Tevis winners and noted Nevada Allstate Riders 
Riders #33 and #34 are also legendary Tevis riders, as are #41 and #42.  
Rider #52, Ed Johnson, was the owner-rider of the famed stallion, Bezetal. 
 
I may have neglected someone, but this is the best my memory recalls of those days long gone. 
 
 

Ride results submitted by Julie Suhr from her vast collection of memorabilia 
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Western States Endurance Run 
By Katie Webb 

 

On Saturday, June 24th I had an endurance experience from a slightly different perspective 
when I volunteered at the Western States Endurance Run. I had contacted fellow Quicksilver mem-
ber Barbara White to see if she had any information about volunteer opportunities, and she gra-
ciously invited me to pitch in at the aid station managed by her step-son Doug White.  Our aid sta-
tion was at Dusty Corners, which is at the 38-mile point on the trail for the runners.  Besides myself 
and Barbara, there were a few other endurance riders on deck to volunteer, including Heather and 
Jeremy Reynolds and Alyssa Stalley Gonzalez. 

I arrived at the aid station location on Friday night, and set up my car camping set-up along with 
a few other volunteers who were also there early. With no horse to vet in, trail to pre-ride, or race to 
prepare for it was a rather relaxing and idle evening.  I opened up the moon roof on the car and en-
joyed the opportunity to fall asleep under the stars. 

Aid station set-up began early on Saturday morning at around 7:00 AM.  This year was slightly 
ahead of schedule because Jim Walmsley, a very talented young runner, was aiming for a course 
record and was expected to come into the aid stations much earlier than runners in years past. 
 Everyone wanted to be ready well ahead of his arrival! He ended up passing through our aid station 
around 10:18 am. 

Although ultra running and endurance riding are different sports, there are many profound paral-
lels that can be drawn between the two sports, namely the pioneer spirit and true grit of the partici-
pants, a deep sense of camaraderie and community, and the love of wild places and beautiful trails 
that both sports share. That was very evident throughout the day and I think it's why I find myself 
deeply drawn to both sports. One thing that is very evident is that both sports allow average people 
to achieve extraordinary things through dedication, passion, and the sheer will to get it done. 

 
I greatly enjoyed my weekend volunteering at Western States and I hope to be back next year! 

 
 

Montaña De Oro Ride 
By Jill kilty-Newburn 

  

Quicksilver was well represented at the Montana de Oro Ride on June 3. Debby Lyon and her 
crew of volunteers put on this ride as a fundraiser for San Luis Obispo Open Space Trust, and it is 
held in this spectacular park just outside of San Luis Obispo – an easy drive down 101 from south of 
San Jose. 

 The ride is quite small, as entries are limited to the number of horse pens that the parks has in 

the camp ground. (50, I believe) What this ride lacks in size it makes up for in scenery; the trails 
curve around windswept peaks with great views of the ocean, including fun single tracks and some 
good technical climbing. There is also a loop that takes riders along a nice stretch of beach, and 
then around a little bay before heading back in toward the vet check. The climbs, sand and rocks do 
make this a challenging ride, but the beautiful scenery and great hospitality really make it a great 
course in my mind. 

 This was my first 50 mile ride on Junior, and there was not really much space to warm horses up 
at the start, so my mild-mannered little red boy exploded on to the trail with way more spring in his 
stride than I am used to! It took me a mile or two to get across the concept that the motion we want-
ed was more forward—less up and down, but we got the hang of it. Next step was to find a speed 
bump in the form of a steady horse who might lead for a bit, and I found just that in Dennis Martin’s 

Montaña de Oro (Continued on page 7) 
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Wild West Adventure  
By Jenny Perryman 

 

 My mom and I had a great time at Wild West a few weeks ago. We arrived on Friday after-
noon and it was great to see many familiar faces in ride camp. It was great to be in the big trees and 
mountains because the part of South Dakota where I attend school has a lack of both trees and 
mountains. Roaster and Augie both looked ready to go and my mom and I were anxious to start.  

 Our ride on Saturday went great even though it was a very warm day. My mom and I even 
picked up a new rider, Mary, on her first 50. Mary has a great little horse named Copper who was 
very willing to go, but was in need of a much stronger bit. She agreed with us with very tired arms at 
the end of the ride. She was fun to ride with and I hope to see her on the trail again soon. 

 The second day was very relaxed and full of surprises. My mom and I learned a lot about her 
little mustang, mostly that he is a force to be reckoned with. It was a very hot weekend and as many 
of you know who have done Wild West, it’s a pretty tough ride. Well, Augie was looking pretty worn 
out on the second half of the ride going into Bear Valley and we were getting concerned. Once we 
were in the vet check he recovered without issue after he vetted fine we were still puzzled on why he 
looked so tired. We soon figured it out as he stuffed his face with as much grass he could fit in his 
cheeks that the poor horse needs to eat more. No more creep feed hay bags for you, Augie; you’ve 
graduated to big hay bags. After the Bear Valley check both horses finished the ride strong, save for 
Roaster's and my tumble and face plant; but we both were fine.  

 
 

Jenny and Roaster Jayne and Augie 
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Wild West Day 2 - 50 miles 
 

By Lori Oleson  
 

Robert and Melissa Ribley, with the able assistance 
of Brian Reeves, know how to put on a quality ride.   

This was the 19th Annual Wild West 3 day ride, lo-
cated 13 miles east of Nevada City. I go to this ride al-
most every year and mostly just ride Day 2. This year 
was no different. I rode Brie on her first 50 on Day 2. 
 The trail is really nice, with a variety of road, single 
track, technical areas, etc. The Ribleys changed up the 
middle section this year and added some mileage. Brie 
did really well on her first ride. It was hot and we have 
not had much heat to prepare for the extreme weather.   

It was a fun weekend riding Brie and visiting with lots 
of friends.   

 
 
 
 
 

good horse Chance. Chance is a sturdy and steady mustang and did not seem to mind all the extra 
energy coming from behind, so down the trail we went.  

 
When we got to a climb we decided to let my little guy lead up the hill, and that set the tone for 

the day well, with Junior carrying the uphill climbs at his pace, and Chance either right behind or 
catching up quickly on the downhill. 

  Dennis and I leap-frogged back and forth with Shannon Thomas and Lora Wereb, and then all 

managed to come to the finish line together at about 4.30. The fog was already starting to roll in a 
bit, so there was just enough time to get legs iced and ponies wrapped up in coolers before dinner. 
Nina Bomar’s husband, Juan, makes a big feast of Mexican food for dinner, serving tacos, quesadil-
las, salad, rice, beans and all the goodies to make for a yummy post-ride feast.  
  In addition to Shannon, Dennis and myself on the 50, Lori Oleson and Sheila Kumar rode the LD 
ride, and all seemed to have a good day. 
  You might want to think about making the easy drive to SLO next year for this fun ride that sup-
ports our parks. 

Montaña de Oro (Continued from page 5) 
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June 1, 2017 
Lovely ride with a good friend, on a good horse in a good place.... it's all good!!!!  

Elisabet Hiatt on Tango.  At Wilder Ranch State Park 
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Riding in Montenegro 
By Mike Maul 
 

I try to get in at least one riding vacation a year and this time it was Montenegro – a small county 
just across the Adriatic Sea from Italy.  It was originally part of the old Yugoslavia and became inde-
pendent in 2006.  The country is almost all mountains and has about 625,000 people.  It has 10 en-
durance riders, two Arabian stallions, and lots of rocks. Horses are often used for pulling logs out of 
inaccessible places in the mountain forests. 

Here’s a Wikipedia description of the country: "Montenegro is a Balkan country with rugged 
mountains, medieval villages and a narrow strip of beaches along its Adriatic coastline. The Bay of 
Kotor, resembling a fjord, is dotted with coastal churches and fortified towns such as Kotor and Her-
ceg Novi. Durmitor National Park, home to bears and wolves, encompasses limestone peaks, glacial 
lakes and 1,300m-deep Tara River Canyon." Fortunately we didn’t meet any bears or wolves but we 
rode in lots of mountains. 

I was joined by an American rider, two from Germany, one from Costa Rica, and a British histori-
an who lives in Turkey.  The local group leader rode the Arabian stallion. I rode an Arabian endur-
ance mare that had once belonged to an Albanian mafia guy, and the rest of the group rode sturdy 
mountain horses for the week. Below is a photo of the group with the mountains as a background 
(I’m second in line). Most of the mountain horses were pintos. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Generally it was a slow ride with long up and downhills with rocks everywhere.  Some nice trots 

and canters occurred in the valleys.  With all the rocks and potential for falls, we wore helmets and 
protective vests. 

The ride was point to point with us staying in hiker’s huts or Bed & Breakfasts.  The northern loop 
was interior, higher, and cooler.  The coastal loop was warmer and closer to the tourist area in Kotor. 
We would typically ride 15-18 miles a day with breaks for lunch on the trail.  The country was beauti-
ful with lots of “Kodak” moments.  Here’s some of them. 

 
(Continued on page 10) 
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(Continued on page 12) 

(Continued from page 9) 
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(Continued from page 11) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We had time off from riding to visit old 
monasteries like Ostrog – the third most 
visited Christian shrine in the world that 
was built into the side of a mountain, the 
old royal city of Cetinje with medieval forts 
and embassies, and Kotor at the sea side 
with beaches, medieval shrines, and forti-
fied cities. The local food included lots of 
tomatoes, vegetables, sausage, cheese, 
and the national dish – potatoes mixed 
with cheese. 

The trip leader is trying to get Monte-
negro accepted by the FEI for internation-
al endurance competition, but with only 10 
endurance riders in the country, it’s prov-

ing to be difficult.  We had 
lots of discussion about en-
durance in the US com-
pared to their local endur-
ance. 
 Overall a very enjoyable 
trip and chance to see 
Eastern Europe up close.  
The only painful thing was 
the travel – 20 hours from 
hotel to home at the end.                        
     
       ■ ■ 
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Classifieds and Services 

CRANIO-SACRAL THERAPY FOR HORSE AND RIDER 
 

Are you curious about how cranio-sacral therapy can improve your riding, your horse’s gaits and 
total well being?  Cranio-sacral therapy can enable structural and emotional balance to yourself or 
your horse by working through and releasing old physical and/or emotional traumas (whether you 
remembered it or not!) in relaxing non-invasive bodywork sessions. 

Are you uncomfortable while riding?  I also offer saddle fit and gait evaluations for both you and 
your horse, unmounted and mounted, to help you identify and trouble shoot sticky spots as a Better 
Balance Session.  I look at all aspects from rider imbalance to hoof imbalance and offer solutions to 
achieve Better Balance between you and your horse as a whole so that you can go the distance with 
joy.   

We can discuss your issues and curiosities in detail in a free no-obligation telephone or email 
consultation.  Please contact me to schedule a phone conversation or just shoot me an email! 
 

 

Kathy Mayeda, EBW-CST, CMT 
(408) 763-0977 

klmayeda@gmail.com 

mailto:klmayeda@gmail.com
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QS Member Janice Frazier Re-homes Kitties 
Need a mouser for your farm? 

 

 I am working on saving owner-surrenders from local shelters that are not friendly 
enough to pass shelter behavior evaluation, and no rescue is stepping up to take 

them...usually they are so stressed at shelter they are hissing or swatting.   They end 
up on the euthanasia list since owner surrenders, they can't be just TNRd - they need 

homes!  These cats are back to friendly usually once out of shelter, yet take no crap, so 
good mousers!  

 Most have experience with other cats, but will be happy solo as well.  And we can 

deliver!  
 It's best to proper bond them by keeping it/them confined (we can lend equipment if 

needed) or a small room (bathrooms or office spaces are ideal) for a couple of weeks so 
they know it's its their new home. We give you all kinds of info to help with process, 

and food and litter to help with acclimation. 
 Fixed, vaccinated, and microchipped, treated for fleas etc. We just want to help save 

these cats, they don't deserve to die because of the owners situation... I have 8 to do 
right now.  Get a jump on rodent season!  

 Email janice.frazier@sbcglobal.net or call (408) 390-1226 for more information. I do 

this year round now, so even if you don't need them now there'd be some later (sadly.) 
More kitties available... 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Wanted To Buy 

     DOG  KENNEL 
   Chain link, any size 

  
Please call or email 

Michelle 831-427-1533 
montra7003@sbcglobal.net 

mailto:janice.frazier@sbcglobal.net
mailto:montra7003@sbcglobal.net
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Classifieds 

 

"TEN FEET TALL, STILL" 

 

My first book, Ten Feet Tall, Still, is out of print, but is now an e-book for downloading at Amazon, Barnes 
and Noble and some other places. One Hundred Percent of the proceeds  

go to the AERC Trails Fund and the WSTF Trails Fund. 
 

Julie Suhr (831) 335-5933 

FOR SALE 
 

7 year-old  Arabian gelding, 15 hands, professionally trained for endurance rides. AERC registered. 
Needs middleweight, intermediate rider. Easy keeper. $5,500 OBO. 

Call owner Jeffrey Luternauer: 831-476-1407 
Trainer Kelly Eynon: 831-588-4185 

Kelly@KellyEynon.com 
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HERO RANCH—ALMADEN AREA  
 

SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE 
PERFECT FOR ENDURANCE HORSES 

GREAT FOR RETIREES 
 

Our pastures are real pastures and not crowded (See photo above.)   We have trail access to Santa 
Teresa, Quicksilver and this year the new open space will give us access to Calero and Casa Loma 

(with just a short ride down McKean).  Huge paddocks with lots of room.  Rates have been reduced to 
$310 for pasture and $350 for paddocks.  New tennants are offered $50 off of their third month of 

board.  Paddocks vary in size and some have stalls, some have shelters and some are open.  We do 
not charge our boarders for trailer parking.  Top quality grass/alfalfa hay fed twice a day.  Ring is 

open to boarders when lessons are not being held.  Round pen available anytime.  Centered riding 
lessons are available with three-time world champion.    

 
Call Maryben: 408-265-0839 or e-mail to merryben@live.com 

Classifieds 

HORSE BOARDING FACILITY  
 

20535 Rome Drive, San Jose, California. 
Stalls: $320.00, pasture $220.00,  

fed twice a day high-quality  
orchard-alfalfa mix hay.  

96' X 48' uncovered outdoor arena. We clean. Shavings available.  1.25 miles to entrance to the Quicksilver 
County Park (3600 acres and 19.2 miles of manicured trails). I provide my trailer for use to boarders.  

My place borders Quicksilver Park.  
 

Trilby – (408) 997-7500 

mailto:merryben@live.com
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CENTERED RIDING® LESSONS  
 

Help your horse use him/herself effectively while going down the trail.   
Take the stress out of your body and your horse's body.  

Find out how to have a better seat and make your horse more comfortable. 
Centered Riding® lessons available with  

Level 3 Centered Riding instructor.  Clinics available upon request.  
 

Becky Hart 
 

 (408) 425-5860 

 

TAX SERVICES  -  Specializing in horses  

 

Trilby — (408) 997-7500 

PRINTING SERVICES  

For Quicksilver club ride managers. Our club now has a color duplex printer that is located in the home of 

Becky and Judith. You can do the printing at the cost of 25¢ per page color and 6¢ per page B&W, if you 

provide the paper. If you e-mail the printable files to Becky, she will do the printing for you at the cost of 27¢ 

per page color and 8¢ per page B&W, including the paper.   

E-mail Becky: bghart@garlic.com 

Services 

mailto:bghart@garlic.com
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Humor and BirthdaysHumor and Birthdays  

Happy  July Birthdays Happy  July Birthdays   
to our  Quicksilver Members  and to our  Quicksilver Members  and 

Endurance FriendsEndurance Friends  

 

Going to the Vet 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     It's okay, they're just going to give you some medicine."             "Please, put down the camera and save me!" 

Elisabet Hiatt 2 

Ildy Nadasdy 6 

Judith Ogus 12 

Scott Sansom 15 

Trilby Pederson 20 

Steve McCorkle 22 

Diane Trefethen 26 

Sam Davidson 27 

The Wisdom of Will Rogers 
 
There are three kinds of men: 
The ones that learn by reading. 
The few who learn by observation. 
The rest of them have to pee on the electric fence 
     and find out for themselves. 

If you're riding' ahead of the herd, take a 
look back every now and then 
to make sure it's still there. 

 

The quickest way to double your money  
is to fold it and put it back into your pocket. 
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IT’S NEVER TOO LATE TO JOIN THE QUICKSILVER RIDERS!!!!! 
 

FIRST: We need your name    

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And then your address            

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And your phone number, Fax, e-mail      

___________________________________________________________________________________________           

   

___________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                             

 
And then we need your money! Senior membership is $ 30  ___________ 

 
Junior (under 16 years of age) membership is $ 20  ___________ 

 
Family membership is $ 45  ___________ 

 
If you want a printed copy of Quips mailed to you (as opposed to PDF file e-mailed) add $15  ___________ 

    
Total enclosed  $ ______________ 

 
Why join the Quicksilver Endurance Riders? You will have the opportunity to participate in poker rides, 
moonlight rides, endurance rides, trail projects as well as attend monthly meetings, the Christmas party, 
and the annual awards ceremony; saving the best for last, you will meet the best friends you will ever 
have! 
How are our dues spent? Annual Yearbook/Calendar; monthly Newsletter; a representative voice in local 
horse politics; trail maintenance and improvement projects; year-end awards and monthly meetings.  
 
Send your dues, checks made out to:  Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
 
Mail to Membership Chairperson:  Maryben Stover 

1299 Sandra Drive 
San Jose, CA 95125-3535 
(408) 265-0839 

 
 
May your and your horse(s) have a  
wonderful year riding together as  
Quicksilver Endurance Riders!!! 

        “Life outside of endurance? I don’t think so.”      

                                                

Dave Rabe  

"Nothing can stop a man with the right mental attitude from achieving his 
goal; nothing on earth can help the man with the wrong mental attitude." 

 

Thomas Jefferson 
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Mission Statement of Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 

 QSER exists to promote the sport of endurance riding by conducting 

endurance rides and advocating for equestrian trails.  It seeks to provide a 
model for the highest standards of sportsmanship and horsemanship 
within the context of this sport. It supports and provides educational 

events and leadership in each of these areas. 

Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
P.O. Box 71 

New Almaden, CA 95042 

 


